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IMPORTANT DIARY DATES 

Friday 20 July PFA Meeting 

Saturday 21 July Anakie PS Movie Night 

Monday 23 July Prep 2019 School Tour 

Tuesday-Friday 24-27 July Yr 5 Camp Maldon 

Monday 30 July Curriculum Day (No School) 

Wednesday  1 August Jump Rope ‘Jump Off’ 

Monday 6 August P-2 Excursion to Werribee Zoo 

Wednesday 8 August Super Cats Incursion Prep—6 

Wednesday—Friday 8-10 August Yr 3 Camp Angahook 

per person, which also provides popcorn and a drink.  The movie 
will commence at 6.30pm and as this is a family event, parents are 
requested to supervise their child/ren.  Thank you to the PFA for 
their continued support of our school and students! 
 

!ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ tŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ 
This Semester we will be incorporating performances into our 
fortnightly assemblies.  Each class will prepare and present an 
assembly item, as well as presentations by individuals and small 
groups of students.  Stay tuned for some great assembly 
entertainment from Week 3! 
 

!ƛƳƛƴƎ CƻǊ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ 
Lane Browne has been very busy outside school hours.  There is a 
new Ned Kelly movie in production, looking to cast a young boy 
for horse riding scenes.  Lane and his family have been in 
discussions around LaneΩs suitability for the role, which will 
require him to embark on a very exciting journey as part of this 
venture.  Congratulations Lane, your hard work will continue to 
earn you great rewards.   

 
a!w/ ±ŀƴ bŜǿǎ 

Throughout Term 2 the 
Anakie Primary School 
students were busy reading a 
wide variety of books at 
school and at home. After 
they completed a book the 
vast majority of students 
were submitting book 
reviews to assist others by 

ItΩs hard to believe that we are already half way through the 2018 
school year!  I think Term 3 is the best term of the year.  Students 
and staff are settled into school routines and there are relatively 
few disruptions this term.  Student goals have been established 
and students  know what they need to do to continue to achieve. 
 

!ŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ wŜǇƻǊǘǎ 
All parents have received their childΩs Semester One student 
report.  Well done to all students, there was some very positive 
learning growth throughout Term One and Two, and we enjoy 
celebrating these achievements each day at Anakie.  Over the next 
few weeks our teachers will be looking at our learning data and 
we will continue to refine our programming to ensure that all 
students achieve schooling success. 
 

a±! /ŀƳǇǎ 
Our 2018 MVA Camping Program is now in full swing and all 
camping notes have been sent home.  We have 8 students 
attending next TuesdayΩs Year 5 Camp Maldon with Mr Smith, 
then another 5 students attending Year 3 Camp Angahook on 
August 8.  Expressions of interest have been returned for Term пΩs 
Year 6 Urban Camp, and our Year пΩs received their intention to 
attend note yesterday, with 
a return date for this and 
the deposit of Friday July 
27.   

aƻǾƛŜ bƛƎƘǘ 
This Saturday night is 
Anakie Primary SchoolΩs 
Annual Movie Night.  This 
PFA event will be held in the main school building with doors 
opening at 6.00pm.  We request a gold coin donation entry fee 
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recommending a really great 
book. 
The following two students 
were our winners: 
Byron Matthews  
Bianca-Lee Wawrzik 

The prize awarded is a brand 
new book of the studentΩs 
choosing purchased especially 
for them courtesy of the MARC 
program. Well done to 
everyone who participated in 
this worthwhile reading 
activity.  Happy reading! 
Miss Walker 

[ƻǎǘ tǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ 
We have many homeless jumpers in our Lost Property.  If your 
child is missing a jumper or item of clothing, could you please 
check in the box in the admin area.  We request all jumpers are 
labelled, as this makes returning them to their owners so much 
easier. 

/ŀƴǘŜŜƴ CƻƻŘ 
In Health and Phys Ed, students are participating in discussions 
around healthy food choices and the positive impact that these 
have on our physical and mental wellbeing.  We are reminding 
students that some lunch order food 
options are ΨsometimesΩ food only.  
We thank parents for continuing to 
reinforce this message at home also. 
 

.ǳƴƴƛƴƎǎ 
Thank you to the families who  supported the school with last 
termΩs Bunnings Sausage Sizzle fundraiser.  This event profited a 
tidy $1600.  Enormous thanks to Sue, Jennie and the PFA for the 
fantastic time and energy spent organising and conducting this 
fundraiser to benefit our students and school. 
The PFA have purchased a new TV screen for our Multi Purpose 
Room.  This screen will support not only our Science and Art 
Programs, but also our Out of School Hours Care service.  Thank 
you PFA! 

.ǊƛƴƎ ¸ƻǳǊ {ƭƛǇǇŜǊǎ 
This term we encourage students to bring 
their slippers or UGG boots to school!  It 
is quite chilly in the mornings and we 
want students to be comfortable and 
warm at school whilst they are learning.  
Students who bring their slippers will also 
need to bring appropriate school shoes to 
wear in and out of the school building, 
and at recess, lunchtime and during 
outdoor activity.  Students may leave 
their slippers at school overnight if they choose.   
 

¸ƻǳǊ ±ƻƛŎŜ ƛǎ LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘΗ 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out how parents think 
our school is travelling.   The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual 
survey offered by the Department of Education and Training that 
is conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected parents. It 
is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of 
parentsΩ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour and 
student engagement. Our school will use the survey results to 

help inform and direct future school planning and improvement 
strategies.  
All parents will be invited to participate in this yearΩs survey, and 
all responses to the survey are anonymous. This year the Parent 
Opinion Survey will be conducted from aƻƴŘŀȅ ноǊŘ Wǳƭȅ to 
CǊƛŘŀȅ нпǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ. 
The survey will be conducted ƻƴƭƛƴŜ, only takes мл-мр ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ to 
complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time within the 
fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or 
smartphones.   The survey results will be reported back to the 
school at the end of September, and links to this survey will be 
sent home with students next week. 
 

{ǘƻǊȅ ¢ƛƳŜ 
We are very keen to continue to build links with the Anakie 

Community House and will be offering a regular school Story 

Time session targeted to 3 and 4 year olds.  These sessions will be 

held on a fortnightly basis (odd weeks) from 12.30-1.30pm.  Each 

session will offer a shared book reading experience followed by a 

short hands on activity which is related to the story.  We hope 

that these sessions will encourage future Prep children to 

become familiar with the school, staff and students.  More 

information will be sent out prior to the first session in Week 3. 

 
tŀǊŜƴǘ IŜƭǇŜǊǎ 

In our last newsletter, I included a section around parent reading 
helpers.  We would like to get this initiative started in the next 
two weeks.  If you are available to help out to support hearing 
students read between 8.45-9.00am on any given morning, could 
you please fill out the slip in this newsletter and return this to 
school.  I will be having a brief induction for volunteers next week 
so that the program can start in Week 3.  A current Working with 
ChildrenΩs Check is a Departmental requirement to support this 
program.  Thank you to the parents and grandparents who have 
already indicated that they can help out with this.   
 

!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ  
Another reminder Χ if your chid is absent, you are mandated to 
notify the school on the day of the absence.  Notifying the school 
of your childΩs absence either prior to, or on the day, helps ensure 
the wellbeing of the child and will fulfil your legal obligations as a 
parent.   
 
All Victorian schools are required to contact parents/carers as 
soon as practical on the same day as the unexplained absence.  If 
your child is absent on a particular day and you have not 
contacted the school to explain why, the absence will be marked 
as unexplained.   
If your child is absent, could a call please be made to the office to 
speak with either Karen or myself, or you can leave a message on 
our answering service. 
 
DonΩt forget ... !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ (Parents and 
grandparents are most welcome, 3.10am start time).! 

 
Toni Scott 
 
 
Principal 
Anakie Primary School 
A great place to teach and learn! 

ANAKIE PRIMARY SCHOOL—LEARNING TOGETHER                   
éhave RESPECTé   ébe RESPONSIBLE   é show RESILIENCE   é aim for EXCELLENCE    

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiWktzYqqXcAhWTdt4KHeXQChkQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.istockphoto.com%2Fillustrations%2Fslippers&psig=AOvVaw05CLm2vX2V0MeMSCuYrJQ-&ust=1531889303477713
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiSx7b5qqXcAhWVOnAKHUwxDaAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fslowaging.org%2F13-healthy-eating-tips%2F&psig=AOvVaw2NT6m7DX7s1vVfnqZMCfsB&ust=1531889408108908


Anakie Primary School is a community of learners who support  
and encourage each other to reach their personal goals and be the best they can be. 

This is what we have been learning in the P -2 classrooméé.in case you missed it! 
Classroom Corneré 
 
Welcome back! It has been wonderful to see all of the students and hear about their holiday adventures, 
great and small. Thank you to all of the parents and students who have been keeping up with Reading 
Nights and Maths Minutes, a huge effort! This week has seen a few changes for the classroom including the 

teaching focus groups, with Miss Pickering and Mrs Bubb swapping teaching groups. We begin Term 
Three focusing on narrative writing, visualising and questioning in Reading, Miss Pickeringôs maths focus 
is chance and data while Mrs Bubbôs group are learning about time. On Monday we celebrated Naidoc 

Week with a mosaic flag activity which is displayed on our internal door. The students are getting very 
excited about celebrating our 100 days of learning in Week Three and our excursion to Werribee Zoo in 
Week Four. An exciting term ahead!  

What the 5/6 classroom has been up toêê.. 

In Reading we are looking at how authors engage and entertain by using different vocabulary.  This is 
helping us with our writing where we are extending ourselves to use words that help the reader imagine what 
is happening.   
 
In Maths, we are focusing on time.  Topics we will cover include; 12 hour and 24 hour time, reading 
analogue clocks, calculating elapsed time and converting between units of time.  
Our Inquiry unit ï -The Journey to Discovery will see the class explore how some of the discoveries and 
inventions were stumbled across with the intention of doing so.  Theories will be investigated and inventions 
that have made our lives simpler.  
 
Attendance update: 100% attendance days ï 20 out of a possible 94.   
Assembly presenters this week: Lane and Tilly.  

What you might have missed in Year 3/4 

  
Hello and welcome to Term Three.  This term is shaping to up to be a busy one with lots of fun 
things happening.  We have Year Three and Four camp, Book Week activities, a student teacher 
coming for three weeks and an excursion to the Qantum Science Lab. 
 
During Reading, we are focussing hard on sustained reading time and working to achieve our 
goals set during individual conferences. We are also practicing how to write a retell using the 
characters, setting, beginning, middle and end of the story. In Writing, we are writing a play 
script for a short film about resilience called Soar.  Our other focus for Writing is writing 
complete sentences that contain capital letters, full stops and detail. 
 
In Mathematics, our focus for this fortnight is multiplication and division.  We started looking at 
arrays and how we can take everyday objects around us and turn them into a multiplication 
equation.  
 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
CURRENT 

Attendance Rate 
Our Goal 

94%  
or higher 85% 59% 81% 87% 86% 79% 

CLASSROOM CORNER 
News and views from the classroomsñdonõt miss out on the latest instalment! 
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OSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAM 
 

 

DAY BEFORE SCHOOL 
PROGRAM 

AFTER SCHOOL 
PROGRAM 

Thursday 19 July Puppet Show Pipe Cleaner Art 

Friday 20 July Mosaic Pictures Movie Night 

Monday 23 July Like a Monkey Octopus Art 

Tuesday 24 July Binocular Balance Skipping 
  

Wednesday 25 July String Painting Letôs Make a Bunny 
  

Thursday 26 July Marble Bowls Board Games 

Friday 27th July Crochet Bow Movie Night 

Monday 30th July No Program (Curriculum Day) No Program (Curriculum Day) 

Tuesday 31st July Spy Gear Mouse Bookmark 

Wednesday 1st August Secret Messages Rummikub 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

PARENT READING HELPER  ï EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 
 

Name: __________________________________________ 
 
Contact Number: __________________________________ 
 
Days Suitable: ____________________________________ 
 
Childôs Name: _____________________________________ 



SǺAșS OF THE WEȈK 
P/1/2:  Kirra Condon ñFor a fantastic start to Term Three with focused 
listening, impeccable manners and a good work ethic.  Keep aiming for 
excellence Kirra!  

 

3/4:  Bianca Wawrzik ñFor aiming for excellence with a fantastic start 

to Term 3.  
 

5/6:  Byron Matthews ñFor displaying Resilience  with his work in 

Writing and ICT.  Well done Byron!  

Deeõs Award: Lili Hobson ñFor aiming for excellence in all that she has 
undertaken this week.  Well done Lili!  
 
Principalõs Award: Alicia McIntosh ñFor demonstrating our school 
values at all times and meticulously completing our daily attendance 

without a single reminder!  Well done Alisha!  
 
 

Reading Nights:  

25 Nights ñ Tye, Jordan  

50 Nights ð Grace, Ryder, Lane, Charlie, Lili  
75 Nights ñ Charlotte, Polly  

100 Nights ñ Beau, Ava, Shanaed, Jye, Byron, Annalise, Edward  
125 Nights ñBlake, Zoe, Mackenzie, Holly  

150 Nights ñCaitlin, Oscar F, Ebony  
 
 
Maths Minutes:  

250 Minutes ñKirra, Jaii, Lili  

500 Minutes ñMackenzie, Elle, Oscar, Tilly, Lane, Jye  
750 Minutes ñ Charlotte, Indi, Electra  

1000 Minutes ñZoe, Byron, Ebony, Holly  
1250 Minutes ñBlake, Ebony  

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

Dear Parents 
 
I am really excited to announce that this year we will be running an Anakie 
Primary School Art Show! This will be a fun community event and an oppor-
tunity for the students to showcase the amazing work they have been busy 
producing in the Art Room. 
 
Preparations are underway and I am looking to put together a committee of 
interested parents to assist in planning and running the event ï you DO NOT 
need to be artistic to help out!  
 
Please return the slip below to the office if you are interested. 
 
Thanks in anticipation! 
 
Christy Thompson 
 

 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

ANAKIE PRIMARY ART SHOW ï EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 
 

Name: __________________________________________ 
 
Contact Number: __________________________________ 
 
Email address: ____________________________________ 
 
Childôs Name: _____________________________________ 


